
GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
 

From the Grand Knight…….. 
 
 
THANK YOU to all who came out for the 2014 ID Drive.  You proudly served the Council and Order in its first 
section…CHARITY. 
 
 
The Council Officers have begun looking into more activities and/or events that will benefit Charity and Charitable 
Organizations.  Come on out to Business Meetings to find out what is going on. 
 
 
Holy Rosary Council has over 450 members listed on the Official Roster maintained by the Supreme Council.   Ac-
cording to our official membership list, our oldest Knight was born in 1921 and has 75 years (Honorary Life) of ser-
vice and our youngest member was born in 1996 with less than a year of service.  What a conversation those two men 
could have.   If you are able, attend a Business Meeting or a Social Meeting.  Our Social Meetings will soon be “drop 
in Social” and as always, will be open to all (family, friends, neighbors, etc.) so do come in, watch whatever game is on 
or just sit around and chat (tall tales welcome also).   
 
 
Do you know a man interested in being a Knight?  Bring him/them to a Social Meeting, Monday Night Football, the 
upcoming Turkey Shoot, etc. 
 
 
Holy Rosary Council is seeking officers for the following positions: 

Lecturer (appointed by the Grand Knight). 
Church Director (appointed by the Grand Knight). 

If you interested in any of these positions, please contact me at (H) 847-368-0321 or (O) 847-632-1903. 
 
 
Monday Nite Football is under way.  All are invited so bring your family, neighbors, prospective Knights, and/or any-
one who wants to come out and cheer for their favorite team. 
 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
Michael McNicholas 
 
Grand Knight 
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Deputy Grand Knight’s Report        

                                                                  

Dear Friends, 
 
At the September business meeting, the Charity Committee recommended two petitions for donations. One request 
was made by PGK Mark Stasny, and was for $100.00 to benefit the Little Sisters of the Poor/ St. Joseph Home for 
the Elderly in Palatine. The second request was made by PGK Mike McMahon for St. Mary’s Services (Our August 
2014 social meeting speaker) in the amount of $100.00. Both of these recommendations were approved by the mem-
bership at the business meeting 
 
The council received thank you letters from Pro-Life Action League and Foundation for Children in Need for last 
month’s donation, and from Rest In His Arms for last fraternal years donation.  
 
By the time this newsletter comes out, the 2014 ID drive will be in the history books. Although final totals are not 
available (they will be reported at the October business meeting and in the November newsletter), I want to thank 
everyone who contributed money, time and effort to this year’s ID drive. On September 13th and 14th Church Reps 
Mark Stasny, Brian Marier, Chuck Tomasek, Randy Baker and all who helped them put forth great effort to earn 
money for their churches and all represented Holy Rosary Council with  distinction in our member parishes.  
 
I am sure that the street and store solicitations also went well and we will be able to once again financially support the 
organizations that we contribute to. As we have done in past years, we will total up all contribution that come in up to 
and including September 30, and apply them to the 2014 ID drive. Then any contributions after that date will be for-
warded to the 2015 campaign to give next year’s chairman a head start.  
 
Don’t forget, we have sleeves of Tootsie Rolls for $10.00 to cover your Halloween candy needs.  
 
Enjoy the fall weather and let’s keep our fingers crossed for a mild winter. 
                                                                                                                                        
Fraternally yours, 
 
Deputy Grand Knight  
Ray Cordell 

Warden’s Report  
 
There will be a First Degree Ceremony on Thursday, October 2.  The Meeting will start at 7:00 PM.  Please present all 
Form 100's with membership checks prior to 7:00 PM.  Candidates should be at the Hall no later that 6:40 PM.  Con-
tact Mike Harte at 773-909-0102 with any questions.  



Chaplain’s Report 
 

Daily Meditations with Fr. Alfonse: 
With respect to current events I felt it worthwhile to share this reflection; 
James Foley.  On Tuesday, August 19th, 2014, the Roman Catholic photojournalist James Foley was savagely executed by Islamic 
State barbarians.  He was only forty-years-old.  His parents, both devout Roman Catholics, paid tribute to her son. 
 
"We thank Jim for all the joy he gave us.  He was an extraordinary son, brother, journalist and person... "We have never been 
prouder of our son Jim. He gave his life trying to expose the world to the suffering of the Syrian people...   
 

"We implore the kidnappers to spare the lives of the remaining hostages. Like Jim, they are innocents. They have no control over 
American government policy in Iraq, Syria or anywhere in the world."      
 

The Foleys' pastor, Father Paul Gousse, was at the family's house the evening of the 19th.  He left without speaking to reporters.  
The parish posted a notice that the church would be open to all who wished to pray for Jim, his family, friends and colleagues. 
This wasn't James' first run in with militants.  Back in 2011, he and two other reporters were kidnapped in Libya.  After his re-
lease, he wrote an article for Marquette magazine on how prayer, especially the rosary, got him through his captivity.   
 

"It was what my mother and grandmother would have prayed. I said 10 Hail Marys between each Our Father. It took a long time, 
almost an hour to count 100 Hail Marys off on my knuckles. And it helped to keep my mind focused,” he wrote. “Clare [another 
reporter kidnapped] and I prayed together out loud. It felt energizing to speak our weaknesses and hopes together, as if in a con-
versation with God, rather than silently and alone.” 
 

Foley was educated and trained at Marquette University, a Jesuit school.  He said Marquette “has always been a friend to me. The 
kind who challenges you to do more and be better and ultimately shapes who you become.” 
 

Queen of the Holy Rosary……….Pray For Us. 

Chancellor’s Report 

Columbus Day/Our Lady of Fatima with Mass and Procession to North School Park  
 
Mass at 15 N. Hickory at 9 am with Fr. Gilbert.   Followed by coffee and treats -- baked goods appreciated.  Procession to Park 
with recitation of rosary:  10:00 am - 11:00 am.   No other celebration like this to honor Our Lady of Fatima and Columbus. Join 
us rain or shine.  All invited.  Families welcome! 
 
October Social Meeting: We are planning on having guest speaker Fr. Brian Simpson from St. Colette Parish of Rolling Mead-
ows. All are invited bring friends and family enjoy the evening with your fellow knights.    
 
Monday Night Football: Join us every Monday night during the NFL season. Watch the game on our large screens. $5.00 cov-
ers Tap Beer, Soda, Snacks and a good time.  All are welcome.   This is a great opportunity to bring a friend that may be inter-
ested in joining out organization.  
 
Schedule: 
October 6th:  Kick off 7:30PM  Seattle VS Washington 
October 13th: San Francisco VS St Luis 
October 20th: Houston VS Pittsburgh 
October 27th: Washington VS Dallas 
November 3rd: Indianapolis VS New York.   
 
Vivat Jesus 
 
Brian Marier 

 
 



FOR ALL THE LADIES 
 

LADIES BUNCO NIGHT 
 

The Holy Rosary Ladies Auxiliary invites all women and their friends to join us for a BUNCO party on   
 Friday evening, October 24 at 7:00 pm at 15 North Hickory Rental Hall. 

 

We will have refreshments while playing Bunco with dessert and coffee afterward. 
 Prizes and a 50/50 raffle will be awarded at the end of the evening.  

Cost of the evening is $7.00 per person. 
(Must be 18 or older to play) 

      Please R.S.V.P. by October 17th to: 
 Sue McMahon: 847-391-5073 or mcmahonmath@yahoo.com 

     
 

Another upcoming event is the Shopping Extravaganza: Saturday, November 1st   9am – 3 pm.     
Bakers and volunteers are needed. 

Fall Clearbrook Dinner Dance 

The Fall Clearbrook Dinner Dance will be held on October 3rd. 
 

As usual, we will need the help of many Knights, Ladies Auxiliary members and students to serve our guests, help  
cleanup, socialize and dance, with our guests, to the after-dinner music. We will have approximately 120 guests  

and staff, from Clearbrook, of which 45 will be wheel chair bound.  
 

Lance has his menu all set, Our music is all lined up, and all we need are 20 to 25 Knights and Ladies Auxiliary  
volunteers to give our friends from Clearbrook another memorable evening.  

 
Our guests will begin arriving at 5:45 PM. Any volunteers, who would like to greet and serve, should be at the hall by  

5:15. We'll need a few volunteers to arrive at 4:45 to put the table clothes on. 
 

We will also need a few Knights to set up the tables and chairs after the business meeting on Thursday, Oct 2nd.  
Your help, in this regard, will be greatly appreciated.  

 
Remember, the Fall Dinner Dance will be on Friday, October 3rd.  

 
Volunteering makes us all feel good! ... When we show our guests a good time, they feel good too! ... Isn't that what it's all 

about? 
 

Plan to be there, you won't regret it!  

The Home Corporation 

Congratulations to the newest directors of the Home Corporation: 
 
Robert Amend 
 
Mark Berberick 
 
Tarry Hoskins 
 
Mark Stastny 

mailto:mcmahonmath@yahoo.com


Remember in Prayer       
 

Let us keep all of the following in our Prayers 
 

Ray & Gloria Check  Dick Clark Marilyn Dockus   Tom Durand  Joe Elsey Bob Gaudio 
Pat Hansen   Don Hecht Tom Lazzara  Tony Mack  Cathy Morrow  
Bill Reinert   Paul Schmidt Tony Sulla  Eddie Tischler  Family of Mae Gallagher 
Family of Don Hoeg  Family of Dottie Pietras   Family of Jim Stearns Family of Joseph Vermiglio
  
Please pray for the thousands of innocent babies who will be killed in the US, this month, by abortions,  for our United States Mili-
tary troops in harm’s way, the victims of natural disasters, peace and all deceased Knights and their families. 
  

TO BE ADDED OR DELETED FROM PRAYER LIST 
Contact Brother Deacon Joseph at    jyannotta@comcast.net 

 
Remember All deceased Knights and their families 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 
All Saint’s Day 

 
Ladies Craft Fair at 

the Hall  
9am—3pm 

2 
Daylight Savings 

Time Ends—
Change clocks back 

one hour 

3 
Monday Night   

Football 
Indianapolis Colts at 

New York Giants 

4 
Election— 

No Council Events 

5 
 

6 
Business Meeting 

7:30 P.M.   

7 
 

8 
 

9 10 
Monday Night   

Football 
Carolina Panthers at 
Philadelphia Eagles 

11 
Squires Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 
 

Veteran’s Day 

12 
Pro-Life Rosary 

7:30 P.M. 

13 
Social Meeting 

7:30 P.M. (Due to 
Thanksgiving)  

Produce Mobile at        
Holy Family Parish in 

Inverness 

14 
 

15 
 

16 17 
Monday Night   

Football 
Pittsburgh Steelers at 

Tennessee Titans 

18 
Seton Assembly  

7:30 P.M. 

19 
 

20 
Social Meeting 7:30PM 

Turkey Shoot 

21 

 
22 

 

23 24 
Monday Night   

Football 
Baltimore Ravens at New 

Orleans Saints 

25 
Building  Corp. 

Meeting 
7:15 P.M. 

26 
 

27 
Thanksgiving 

 
Thanksgiving Mass at St. 

Edna 

28 29 

30 
Corporate  

Communion 
 

Advent Begins 

      

November Calendar of Events 

HALL RENTAL 
Planning a party for your friends or a family member?                

How about a baptism or reunion? 
Do you need a place for a corporate function, awards 
ceremony, retirement party, or just a general meeting? 

15 N. Hickory Rental Hall 
Plenty of space!   Fully stocked bar!  Great packages!  

Outstanding staff! 

September Lucky 
Bucks Winners 

James B. Dick 
 
Mrs. John Stubing 
 
Scott Baxendale 

Pro-Life Rosary   

Please join us at the hall for our Pro-Life 
Rosary every second Wednesday of the 
month at 7:30 PM. For more information 
contact Jim or Sue McPherrin at 847-506-
1618. 

mailto:jyannotta@comcast.net
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October Calendar of Events 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 
 

2 
Business Meeting       

7:30 P.M.   
First Degree 

 

3 
Clearbrook Dance 

6:00 PM 

4 

5 6 
Monday Night   

Football 
Seattle Seahawks at 

Washington Redskins 
 

7 
Squires Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 

 
 

8 
Pro-Life Rosary 

7:30 P.M. 
 
 

9 
Sword & Baldric 

7:30 P.M. 
Produce Mobile at        

St. Edna 
 

10 
 

11 
Sword & Baldric 
Spaghetti Dinner 

 

12 13 
Columbus Day Mass 

and Refreshments  
“March to the Park” 

Monday Night   
Football 

San Francisco 49ers 
at St. Louis Rams 

14 
 
 

15 16 
Social Meeting 

7:30 P.M. 

17 
 

18 
 

19 
 

20 
Monday Night Foot-

ball  
Houston Texans at 
Pittsburgh Steelers 

21 
Seton Assembly  

7:30 P.M. 
 
 

22 
 

23 
 
 

24 
Ladies Auxiliary 

Bunco at the Hall  
6:00 PM—10:00 PM 

 

25 
 

26 27 
Monday Night 

Football 
Washington Redskins at 

Dallas Cowboys 
 

28 
Building  Corp. 

Meeting 
7:15 P.M. 

29 30 

Charity Meeting    
7:00 P.M. 

Officers’ Meeting 
7:30 P.M. 

31 
Halloween 

 


